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Dear FCRW 
Members, 
 

Most importantly, as 
we close out 2014, I 
must congratulate 
the officers, board 
members, and 
FCRW members 
who worked so hard 
to bring about the 
Republican wins last 

Judy Cook, FCRW President 

Revisiting our 4th Quarter Monthly Meetings 

 
Oct 20 ς Our speaker, Walter 
Zaykowski Deputy Communications 
Director from Congressman Michael 
aŎ/ŀǳƭΩǎ ǎǘŀŦŦ, spoke on the border 
crisis then answered questions from 
the audience. Members of the 
audience also asked questions 
about the Ebola crisis and what 
Congress can do to force the 
President to stop allowing flights 
from West Africa into our country. 
Jeanne Raley shared information 
she had gathered on the staggering 
costs associated with the 
processing, transportation, medical 
assistance, and housing of the Illegal 
Unaccompanied Minors, for which 
the American taxpayers are paying. 
Walter assured us that our 
comments and concerns would be 

year. We were able to join 
forces with FCRP chair 
David Stall in manning a 
Republican campaign 
headquarters, mail out 
almost 10,000 postcards, 
and make campaign calls to 
all voting households in 
Precinct 1. 
My goal is to maintain this 
same spirit of cooperation 
right thru the 2016 
elections. We must not let 
our guard down in 2015.  I 
would like to engage every 
FCRW member in some 
kind of activity. Everyone 
has a talent she or he can 
use to help America and 
Fayette County. 

The Board and I are 
going to work together 
to make FCRW 
interesting and 
important to all 
members.  I cannot 
stress enough how 
important our clubôs 
efforts are to the 
overall job of turning 
this country around.   
We must return to 
worship God and work 
hard for the good of 
families, America and 
Texas. 
I am honored to be 
your President and 
lead these efforts. 

Judy Cook 

conveyed to the Congressman the 
next morning.  
 
Nov 17ς After a brief business 
meeting, which included the 
election of our 2015 officers, we 
heard from our speaker, Richard 
Moring, Chief Appraiser at 
Fayette County Appraisal District. 
Richard was very interesting and 
informative and readily took 
questions and comments from 
the audience. The interaction got 
quite lively several times as some 
members had personal 
experiences and concerns they 
wanted to share. Richard was very 
open and honest with his 
responses. 

Dec. 4 ς Our annual Christmas 

party and officer installation was 

held at Frisch Auf!  Country Club. 

The entire restaurant area was 

beautifully decorated with 

towering Christmas trees and 

lighted garlands. The food was 

excellent and served by an 

efficient staff.  Becky Berger, our 

SD18 Committeewoman, 

conducted the installation of 

officers. There was no formal 

business meeting. 

 NEXT MEETING: Jan. 19, at La 

Grange City Hall council 

chambers, 6:30 PM social time 

and 7 PM business meeting.  
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 This  year FCR P & FCRW again participated in the Lickskillet parade in Fayetteville on October 19 and the Czhilispiel parade in 

Flatonia on October 26. Lois Kolkhorst and Judge Ed Janecka joined us in both parades. Top: Judge Ed Janecka visiting with other 
participants, then walking the Lickskillet parade.  Middle: Lois Kolkhorst and daughter Lois Kate at Lickskillet in Deborah Frankôs 1955 T-Bird, then 
at Czhilispiel parade in Rock Laibsonôd 1936 Ford 5-window coupe. (Rock is driving both). Bottom: FCRP entry at Czhilispiel (riders included Kathy 
Collins, Greg Covington and his grandson & Enid Waska); Judge Ed visits with Len Waskaa, Cindy Rodibaugh, Enid Waska & Anne Wright waiting 
for the Czhilispiel parade to start. We  were so lucky that the weather was beautiful both weekends.  

October Parades Spanned Fayette County  (All photos on this page courtesy of Deborah Frank) 
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Christmas Eve I attended my church, 
which is in a very small community in 
Texas. The church began to fill up with the 
usual members and then continued to fill 
with people who seldom, if ever, attend.  
There was a warm friendliness and 
acceptance lighting up the church. The 
churchgoers were of all ages and all 
races, but no one saw any difference. I 
was so encouraged. This was an example 
of the America I love.  Well, it was there, 
on Christmas Eve. There is no doubt that 
America is alive and well. We are coming 
together and we will bring our beloved 
country back to GOD, FREEDOM, and 
PRIDE in ourselves and the United States 
of America. 
 
GOD BLESS TEXAS AND AMERICA. 
 
 

America Will Be Alright éby Judy Cook 

FCRW Installs 2015 Officers 

   
 

FCRWôs annual Christmas party was held at the Frisch Auf! Country Club in La Grange. The entire restaurant was beautifully 

decorated with towering Christmas trees and lighted garland. SD 18 RPT Committeewoman Becky Berger conducted the 
installation of our 2015 officers. Left photo, L-R: Becky Berger, Judy Cook (President), Cindy Rodibaugh (VP), Deborah Frank 
(Secretary), and Billie Burns (Treasurer). Right photo, 2014 Board members L-R: Linda Stall (Publicity Chair); Carole Bourlon 
(Scholarship Chair); Judy Cook (Legislative Chair); Barbara Appelt (Literacy Chair); Virginia Huffer and Rhonda Hill 
(Membership Chairs). All chairs will remain in place for 2015 with the exception of Judy, who will be replaced as Legislative 
Chair by out-going President, Nancy Applebe. 

 
 



 

 

The Republican Forum 
 

Page 4 of 6 

 
 
  

          

                        

LOIS KOLKHORST Wins Senate District 18 Seat !  

 

Dear Friends: 
From my family and staff, it is with humble hearts that we say thank you.  This weekend, the voters across 21 
counties agreed with our campaign of conservative, common-sense solutions.  We resisted the politics of personal 
destruction.  We stuck to the issues. And because of people like you, we won! 
 
There are so many stories of help and support. Thank you for the phone calls to others reminding them to vote, for 
the text messages, the emails, Facebook shares, putting up signs, attending events with and for me, donations and 
the countless other actions of a true grassroots campaign. You were all incredible.  
 
Today, I am honored to be elected to the Texas Senate and I will never forget the help from each and every one of 
you. I take the future of Texas very seriously, and our senate district contains many of the historic sites that make 
up the cradle of Texas Independence.  We have a place, all of us, in that long storyða story we carry on with this 
victory.  
 
It is the tale of Texas, and of our tough determination to beat the odds and find a way to succeed. The ideals of 
liberty and freedom have resulted in Texas being the top job-creating economy in the nation. With your help, we 
will keep it that way.   There is a reason we had the support of every conservative leader in Texas in this 
campaign. Our faith in the truth and the Texas spirit rose above nearly $2 million of negative campaign a ds, which 
were untrue and unforgiveable. 
 
You stood with me and I stand with you. The ambitions of a campaign now give way to the realities of a legislative 
session. You have my word that I will work hard and give it everything I have.   With the Constituti on and a deep 
faith in God as our guide, we will lead this nation.   Our children and grandchildren deserve that much, and so do 
the Texans who came before us. 
 
So this note is to say thank you. Thank you for believing in me and giving me your trust.  Our election may be over, 
but the journey into the Texas Senate is just beginning.  It is my hope to make you proud of your vote for me. 
 
Best regards,  Lois 

Lois and Deborah Frank at the December 6 election 
watch party, after Loisô victory was announced.  

NOTE: There will be a second special election to fill the HD 13 seat vacated by Lois's move to the Senate. Dec. 
29 is the final date to submit candidacy for the HD 13 seat.  At present, four Republicans and one Democrat 
have announced their candidacy for this seat, including our SD18 RPT Committeewoman Becky Berger. 
Tuesday, January 13, is the date set for the special election. Mark your calendars. Voter turnout will be critical! 
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Fayette County strongly supported 
Lois in the Dec. 6

th
 special election ï 

almost 72% of the votes in the 
county went to Lois! So, it was not 
surprising that we had a good 
number of folks from Fayette County 
attend  her Oath of Office ceremony 
in the Senate chambers of the State 
Capitol on Dec. 22. David and Linda 
Stall, Larry Jackson and his wife, 
Virginia and Wilson Huffer, Judy 
Cook, Deborah Frank, and Pastor 
Dennis Tegtmeier with his son, John 
Tegtmeier were all there. 
 
U.S. Congressman Michael McCaul 
was the Master of Ceremonies, 
which began with an invocation, 
followed by the pledges to the 
American and Texas flags and the 
singing of our national anthem by 
Ruth and Rebekah Cook of Caldwell. 
Governor-elect Greg Abbott 
administered the oath of office with 
Lois Kate and Jake, Loisôs children, 

Has history taught us nothing? 
 

"I believe the best social 
program is a job.'"  

-- Ronald Reagan 

 

Food for Thought...     

 

 

 

  

holding the Bible, while her husband 
Jim stood proudly by her side. After the 
oath was completed Lois gave a short, 
heart-felt speech, vowing to always 
ñleave it all on the field; never bring 
anything back to the benchò. We know 
she will devote all of her substantial 
energy to fulfill that promise. After Loisô 
speech, she was presented her gavel, 
then Catherine Cook of Brenham sang 
ñTexas our Texasò. The ceremony was 
closed with a prayer by Pastor Ora Lee 
Robertson. 
 
The reception was held just a few 
blocks away from the Capitol, in the 
Austin Club restaurant. The beautiful 
Christmas decorations added to the 
celebratory atmosphere and completed 
this special event for a very special 
lady. 
 
Pictures (top to bottom): Lois taking the oath of 
office; Lois accepting her gavel with Greg Abbott 
on the left and Michael McCaul on the right; Lois 
with David and Linda Stall at the reception.  
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